Regulatory Impact Statement

Lake Taupō (Crown Facilities, Permits and Fees) Regulations 2012
Lake Taupō Navigation Safety Amendment Bylaw 2012
Agency Disclosure Statement 

a) This Regulatory Impact Statement has been prepared by the Department of Internal Affairs (the Department). 
b) It provides an analysis for an Order in Council under the Local Government Act 1974 to set new regulations to increase fees on a full cost recovery basis for the use of Crown-owned boating facilities on Lake Taupō. 
c) The Department administers and maintains the Crown-owned boating facilities on Lake Taupō. Fees for the use of mooring, ramp and berthing facilities by private and commercial boat owners are prescribed in the Lake Taupo (Crown Facilities, Permits and Fees) Regulations 2004 and the Lake Taupo Navigation Safety Bylaw 2010. 
d) Fees were last increased in 2004 to account for inflation. The current cost to maintain the Crown-owned boating facilities on Lake Taupō exceeds the fee revenue from those using the facilities. In addition to the current fee structure being on a partial cost recovery basis, it does not include the depreciation of $0.147 million on the Crown assets for replacement purposes or the cost to the Crown for the annual rental payment of $0.240 million to the Tūwharetoa Māori Trust Board.
e) The Department undertook a review of fees for the use of the Crown-owned boating facilities. The Department considered two options for setting new fees for the use of the Lake Taupō boating facilities.  The recommended option is full cost recovery that recovers the deficit (current and projected), depreciation and rental to the Tūwharetoa Māori Trust Board. This option will see proposed fee increases increased incrementally over the next three years and the increases will be varied according to the type of facility. Implementation of this option accurately aligns the provision of direct costs to users. The intention to recover the costs from users aligns with Treasury and the Auditor-General guidelines that all private good costs are recovered from third-party revenue. 
f) Fees need to increase to provide adequate revenue to maintain the facilities that are safe for users. If fees are not increased by July 2012, the Department could incur liabilities under the Health and Safety in Employment Act 1992 or potential closure of boating facilities.   
g) The Department does not expect the recommended option to impair market competition, or deter incentives on businesses to innovate or invest. The recommended option of full cost recovery will more accurately align the Lake Taupō fee structure with other boating facilities administered by councils across the country. However, under the recommended option users of the Lake Taupō facilities will pay more. Consultation undertaken with stakeholders and facility users indicate that the proposed fee increase will be well supported in conjunction with the upgrading and modernising of the boating facilities over the next three years.   
Paul James, Chair, Regulatory Impact Analysis Panel 

Department of Internal Affairs
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